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Newsletter 30th November 2016 
 

Charity Fund Raising 
Thank you for all your support in raising over £300 for Children In Need and the Juvenile Diabetes Research 
Foundation.  
We also raised £190.55 for the Poppy Appeal – our highest amount in recent years!  
 
School Staff Changes 
I am pleased to advise parents that Andrew Stapley will be our interim Headteacher  from January to Easter 
2017 and in turn Colin Taylor will become our assistant Headteacher for the same period.  We have also 
arranged for a very experienced supply teacher – Mrs Brenchley (previously assistant headteacher at 
Willesborough School)  - to cover Jupiter class.  Mrs Brenchley has already visited the class several times 
and discussed future teaching of the class with Mr Stapley. 
 
Christmas Performances 
The infant dress rehearsal will be on Monday 12th December at 2pm and their performance will be on 
Tuesday 13th December at 2pm. The upper KS2 (Jupiter Class) dress rehearsal will be on Wednesday 14th 
December at 9.30am and their performance will be on that evening at 6pm. Parents and family who are 
unable to attend the performances are welcome to attend the dress rehearsals. 
Lower KS2 (Neptune Class) will be leading the Christmas Service at the church on Monday 19th December. 
 
After School Clubs 
All after school clubs will stop after 9th December; the next week we will be very busy with Christmas 
performances. Netball club will also be cancelled on 6th December as I have to attend a meeting that day.  
 
Christmas Fayre 
The PTA have been working very hard on the Christmas Fayre so please come along on Saturday between 
1pm – 3pm. More details will be provided by the PTA. 
 

PTA News 
 

Thank you for all the donations made last Friday, the Hampers look amazing.  One more donation 

day to go - non school uniform this Friday in return for a bottle for the tombola. It doesn't have 

to be wine, can be a soft drink, bubble bath etc. 

 

Also a quick reminder to get all your raffle tickets back to Mrs Mac asap.  There are more 

available from Mrs Mac if you can sell them and they will also be available to buy on the day. 

 

Only a few more days to go until the Fayre on Saturday.  Hope you can come along and support the 

school while enjoying some festive fun.  Bring the whole family, doors open at 1pm.  See you 

there! 

 
 
Vincent Chan 
Headteacher     
                      
 
 

PTO 
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Dates for diary 
  
Fri 2 Dec Non-uniform (bottles collection) 
Sat 3 Dec Christmas Fayre  
Thu 8 Dec Infant Agility competition @ North School 
Tue 13 Dec Venus + Mars Christmas Nativity @ 2pm 
Wed 14 Dec Jupiter Christmas Panto @ 6pm 
Thu 15 Dec PTA Surprise Room 
Fri 16 Dec  Christmas school lunch 
Mon 19 Dec Christmas church service @ 9am led by Neptune class 
Tue 20 Dec Christmas Class Parties; End of Term 2 
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